Mt. Blue Regional School District Board of Directors
Amended Board Minutes
DATE:
April 14, 2015


Place:
The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus

Time: 
6:00 p.m.

Board Members Present: Mark Prentiss, Claire Andrews, Ken Charles, Ross Clair, Nancy Crosby (E), Cherieann Harrison, Richard Hargreaves, Jennifer Zweig Hebert, Betsey Hyde , Tami Labul, Angela LeClair, Jennifer Pooler, Yvette Robinson (E), Iris Silverstein, Keith Swett, Helen Wilkey, Autumn Clair, and JT Williams (E)
Also Present:  Keith Acedo (E), Darcy Dunphy (E), Christine Gatto-Shea, Nichole Goodspeed, Glenn Kapiloff, Bruce Mochamer, Gary Oswald, Darlene Paine, Tracy Williams, and Ray Therrien


I. Call to Order by Mark Prentiss at 6:02 p.m.
II. Consideration of the Minutes of March 10, 2015
Motion to Approve:  Keith Swett


Seconded:  Richard Hargraeves

Vote:  11/0/2 (Ken Charles and Cherieann Harrison) (736/0/158)
III. Report of the Chairperson

A. Good news stories from Mark Prentiss article on Steve Muise and the Fiddlers trip to Canada.
B. Angie LeClair reported on the Faculty & Student Basketball Game held on Friday, 4/10/15 with about 40 students and 18 faculty playing.  This event was to raise funds for the girls basketball team to travel to Hawaii Florida.
C. Gary Oswald reported that the MBMS Destination Imagination made it to the Global Finals and will travel to Tennessee.
Executive Session-Compensation of employees Title § 405 (6)(A)
Motion to approve:  Claire Andrews


Seconded:  Betsey Hyde

Vote:  13/1 (Keith Swett) (820/74)
Entered into executive session at 6:06 p.m.
Exited at 6:14 p.m.
IV. Old Business

Personnel

New Hires-
Christine Gatto-Shea

Director of Special Services
District 
Motion to approve:  Keith Swett


Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote: Unanimous (894)
Sam Dunbar


Assistant Principal

Mt. Blue Campus 

Motion to approve:  Angie LeClair


Seconded: Claire Andrews
Vote: Unanimous (894)
Julia Davis


Social Worker L/T Sub

District

Resign --

Judith Hayden


Ed. Tech III-Special Ed

Mallett School

Retire-

Pauline Rodrigue

Volunteer Coordinator
District

Mary-Anne Castonguay
Speech Pathologist

Mallett School

Donna Mann


Title 1 Teacher


Cape Cod Hill 

Myrna Robinson

Science Teacher

MBMS
  V.
New Business

A. COPsync911 Presentation -- Shane Cote, Farmington Police Officer, explained a new emergency phone system for our county to include all schools in Franklin County.  The first year / initial costs will be covered by a Homeland Security grant, and thereafter the district will cover the $1400 cost for each of 6 sites.
Motion to move ahead for one year and at the conclusion of the year, evaluate this program:  Claire Andrews


Seconded:  Keith Swett

Vote:  Unanimous (894)
B. Field trip proposal- 5th Grade trip to Boston Science Museum- Patti Murray

Motion to approve:  
Betsey Hyde

Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote:  Unanimous  (894)
C. Field trip proposal-Senior Class trip to Camp Kawhnee – Nate Paling, co advisor to senior class, shared the details of the trip.

Motion to approve:  Betsey Hyde

Seconded:  Angie LeClair

Vote:  Unanimous (894)
D. Field trip proposal -- Patty Veayo shared details about the Saddleback 8th grade trip to Stratton Brook Trail
Motion to approve:  Claire Andrews

Seconded:  Angie LeClair

Vote:  Unanimous (894)
E. Future Business Leaders of America -- Priscilla Conner shared with the board background on FBLA, which is the second largest organization in America for students.  FBLA is self supporting and students raise funds and also give back to the community – for example they cooked and gave a Thanksgiving dinner to a family, talked with Cushing students about safe Halloween behavior, raised funds for a local food bank, send Christmas cards to veterans at Togus.   Every year there is a state conference in which students compete in academic testing. Students pay their own state and national dues and raise funds for the state trip at which they won thirteen trophies.
F. Director of Curriculum/Assistant Superintendent’s Report-Leanne Condon shared news about the Maine Educational Assessment (MEA) which started at MBMS with 8th grade students on March 16, 2015, started at CBS on 4/6/15, and at AHS on 4/13/15.  With a great deal of thanks to our technology department, the testing process has been very smooth and students do not seem to be overly anxious.  The board will be updated on the overall additional cost incurred by the district in order to give the MEA.
G. Superintendent’s Report-Dr. Thomas J. Ward shared that the Board will see a presentation on how much the district is saving by providing our own Day Treatment programs. 
H. Committee Reports-

Contract Resolution Committee – Angie LeClair reported that we have had very positive experiences in our negotiations process.
Policy Committee – Claire Andrews reported that the policy work has been placed on hold until after the budget process.
Administrative Evaluation Committee – Tami Labul shared that they’ve hired four administrators since January.
Finance Committee – Jennifer Pooler had notes from the auditors copied for board members and reviewed the deficits.  The auditors would like for us to have more reserve.
Drop Out Prevention Committee – Helen Wilkey reported that this committee just met and are brainstorming ideas for membership.

I.
Budget-Adult Ed. Section N- Ray Therrien 

 VI.
Adjournment at 7:36 p.m.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:

All April meetings are held in The Forum at Mt. Blue Campus at 6:00 pm unless noted.
April 16, 2015

April 28, 2015

April 30, 2015
